

## BOARD OF HEALTH October 2, 2018

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:40 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King DMD, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be October 16, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the September 18, 2018 minutes.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports. The Director is completing a spreadsheet for critical food code violations.

## **New Business**

## 442 Main Street – sewer extension request

The property at 442 Main Street is in a Central Business district. It currently houses Cooke's Skate Shop and Iron Clad Martial Arts. It is not in the sewer district as defined by the Town's Comprehensive Water Resource Management Plan. There is a cesspool that serves the property, and it is in the building underneath the floor. Dennis Creeci, engineer for the proposal was present and had some plans to present to the Board depicting the current layout for the proposed sewer. Due to site constraints including parking, pavement flow to the other properties behind this location and water table elevations, a septic system would significantly alter the topography of the lot. A sewer easement has been granted for this property already and a stub is in place. This was done as part of the construction of the mixed use project at 13 Church Street. The Director's recommendation is to allow the sewer extension request. Dr. King motioned to approve the request, second by Dr. Williams, voted 3-0.

## **Department Business**

A town wide flu clinic will be held on Saturday October 20, 2018 from 9am -12pm. Injectable only.

The changes to the smoking regulations approved at the last meeting have been sent to all vendors and the transition seems to be going smoothly. The Director will meet with establishments the week of the 15<sup>th</sup> to ensure compliance.

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn at 6:05 p.m., second by Dr. King. Voted 3-0.

Recording:

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health